Minutes of meeting of Executive Council of Indian Accounting

Association held on 8" Nov. 2014 at 8.30 pm at Conference Hall,

University of Lucknow. Lucknow.

Forty-Four members were present (Annexure 1)

Following business was transacted.

Considered the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting

held on 11" Jan 2014 at Vishakhaptnam.

Discussion emerged on point no. 8 of the minutes which was
related with charging delegate fee from the office bearers, past
presidents and executive members. It was resolved not to approve
this item of the minutes and continue with the past practice of not
charging delegate fee from office bearers, past presidents and

executive members.
Considered annual accounts of the association.
Approved the Accounts.

As per requirement of IAA Constitution, resolved to nominate

Prof. B. Banerjee, Prof. K. Eresi and Prof. H.S. Oza for panel to

nominate Junior Vice President.

Considered proposals received for organisation of 38t conference

of IAA from the following:
¢ Panjab University, Chandigarh

® Banglore University, Banglore



/ e JRN Raj: Vidyapeeth (Deemed) University Udaipur
/ (without TAA Branch resolution)

* HA North Gujrat University Patan (without IAA Branch

resolution)

Resolved to accept the proposal of Panjab University, Chandigarh to host

the 38t conference with Prof. Karamjeet Sigh as Conference Secretary.

* As per provisions of IAA Constitution, it was resolved to co-opt
following as members of the Executive committee for term of
one year:

Central Zone

Dr. G. S. Rathore, Varanasi

Dr. Pramod Kumar, Agra

Dr. R. C. Gupta, Gwalior

North Zone

Dr. Anil Kumar, Delhi

Dr. Hem Chand Jain, Delhi

Dr. J. K. Sharma, Palwal

= West Zone
Dr. Bharat Lal Gupta, Jaipur
Dr. L. K. Karangale, Akola
Dr. Hrishikesh Paria, Midnapore

South Zone




Dr. K. Ch. AVSN Murthy, Hyderabad

Dr. Hanumant Rao, Vishakapatnam

Dr. M. Muniraju, Bengaluru

e General Secretary Prof. G. Soral informed the house that large
majority of IAA Branches had not submitted their annual activity
report and audited accounts, which was a mandatory requirement

as per IAA constitution.

Members expressed concern over the issue and resolved to jointly
work to improve the scenario. Meeting ended with a vote of

thanks to the chair.

Dr. G. Soral
General Secretary



